Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

November 18, 2021
Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45PM.  Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

Council discussed the addition of Juneteenth as an employee holiday.  
The Mayor discussed a 2/5% pay increase for employees and a 3% pay increase for the Administrator.  Two employees will receive an additional increase due to the expiration of their probationary period.  

Hospital insurance rates will be available at the December meeting for discussion and approval.  

There was discussion on the progress of receiving reports and information to apply for grant funds for the storm water control project at the wastewater treatment plant.  Gates stated the cost is approximately $50,000; Poggemeyer Design Group is working on the reports.

Kincannon stated that the former administrator Walt Sukey had a list of street projects.  He questioned if that list was being followed.  Gates stated that Parklane is slated to begin in the spring of 2022.  Railroad Street and Loperwood Lane are on the list to follow provided an application to OPWC for grant funds is approved in the future.  

Catch basins are in need of repair all over town.  Gates stated that the catch basins on US Grant Street is slated for attention in 2022.  Grant funds and a loan were received through OPWC.  Due to COVID-19, many projects were delayed.  
New state fireworks bill allows local communities to opt in or out of legalizing the use on certain holidays: New Years Eve and Day, Cinco de Mayo, Juneteenth, Memorial and Labor Day and July 3rd -5th.  The police chief stated that the current ordinance addresses noise by means of distance and time; it would need to be updated in order to enforce a time limit.  

The Christmas parade will be held on December 12, 2021 at 3 PM beginning at the Municipal Building.  

There being no further business, Committee of the Whole ended at 7:28 PM.  
Signed: ____________________________                       Attested by: 
Gary Kincannon, Council President                          ______________________

 Date: ___________________________   
Kimberly Fallon, Fiscal Officer
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